


cars.  Also, the new condos that will be built on Woodbridge Avenue, Kipling Avenue and Highway 7 for example
OP.18.008,
Z.18.013 (5217 & 5225 Hwy #7 and 26 and 32 Hawman) with 186 parking spaces will also add to the congestion
and the number of vehicles on the road.  It is up to the City of Vaughan to do their own studies in order to make
sound decisions in what will be best for our community and its existing residents.  It is also important to consider
whether the traffic studies conducted were a fair representation of the true amount of cars that travel in the area if
traffic studies conducted were done during the stay at home order and in the summer months when there were no
school buses or cars commuting to school or work.  In order to have an unbiased opinion and a proper representation
of the studies and reports it is important that proper allocation of funds for peer review be approved by the City of
Vaughan and the Members of Council.

Proper ecology studies are also very important as there will be many environmental effects in developing the
proposed lands.  The many mature trees, wildlife as well as the Humber River encompass this beautiful parcel of
land and it is worth doing every bit to ensure that it is not destroyed.  Just by living in the area I am able to see many
animals that live on the lands.  I have seen large turtles, rare woodpeckers, deer and many beautiful birds in the
area.  The 100 year old trees add beauty and life to our city and these lands are precious and I and the residents of
this area are asking you to please ensure that every bit is done to protect it and do justice to what is done to it.  These
lands are part of Vaughan’s heritage, add character to our beautiful city and bring joy to all the existing residents.  I
do not know the specifics of ecology reports or heritage reports but I am asking the Members of Council to please
listen to your residents and to please deem this parcel of land of high importance and to ensure to mitigate the
negative effects of its development.  Again, I ask that Council direct the appropriate funds and approve the
necessary peer reviews.

Thank you
Lisa Mannella


